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Witmer Heights Church Life Activities Calendar  
June 19 – Sunday school at Flory Park  9:30-10:30.  (Details below.) 

June 19 – The Salt & Light adult class will meet as usual at 9:45 in Rm 12 of the.west hallway. 

June 21 – Prayer meeting in church fellowship hall – 8:30-9:30 am.  All welcome. 

July   9 – Church picnic – 6:00 to dusk at Intercourse Community Park.  See Care Courier for more details. 

July 10 – Fellowship meal at noon.  Bring hot and cold dishes of food to share.  All welcome. 

July 17 – Sunday school in the Park  (Details below) 

Aug.21 – Sunday school in the Park.  (Details below) 

September 23-25 – Annual Church Retreat at Penn Valley 
 

   Sunday, June 19    Sunday, June 26  (outdoor service) 

Worship Leader    Jan Mast  Steve Musselman 

Preacher    Steve Musselman Guest speaker 

Greeters    Karen and Abe Diffenbach Velma Magill and Esther Mast 
 

PRAYER REQUESTS: 

~Pray for Elder Team and Worship Team as they make decisions regarding our church life.  Address any concerns to them. 

~Pray for healing and hope for those from church dealing with health issues, loneliness, and loss.  

~Pray for wisdom for Deb Muenstermann in her job at HUB 450 which includes many facets of creative ministry.  

~Pray forthe Board of Directors at Lancaster Mennonite School as they search for a new superintendent and faculty. 

~Pray for Alana Stoltzfus on her service trip to Italy as the group runs a vacation Bible school. 
  
~Pastor Steve’s church office hours are Tuesday, Wednesday, and, Friday 
 

~Next Sunday, June 26, as we continue our focus on the book of Ruth, several women will share reflections on Ruth and 

Naomi,, and Pastor Steve will share some thoughts on the providence of God. 
 

~Note of Thanks. It is good to be able to attend church again. During the past months I and my family have experienced so 

much loving care from the Witmer Heights church family.  Thank you for your many contributions with visits and prayers.  

Numerous times when I had thought that this must be a "God Thing” it seemed our loving God was hearing your prayers and 

answering them.  God also granted Phyllis her wish, to enter the Heavenly Spirit world.   I can imagine her desire to sing many 

descriptive words to give glorify to Jesus.  How can we not sing Hallelujah!!! 
 

Thank you also for your love which shines through with other contributions of cards, food, floral bouquet, succulent plant, and 

the support of many attending Phyllis' celebration of life service. 
 

We so much appreciate your loving kindness!            ~Jim and the Oswald family 
 

~For anyone interested in participating in Sunday school at the park, please arrive at Flory Park at 9:30 am and pick up 

kids at 10:30 am.  Sunday school will consist of intentionally interacting with people at the park in conversation or prayer, 

kickball, or picking up trash.  This is not only for kids- we are hoping adults join too! It’s an opportunity to connect with our 

community, greet people, engage in conversation, and invite children or families to join the children’s activities.  It’s an 

opportunity to turn our attention toward the community around us and offer a prayer of blessing for those we notice, maybe 

even in the midst of conversation.  Dates for Sunday school at the park are:    June 19,    July 17,    August 21. 
 

~A reminder for those in the Salt and Light adult Sunday school class that meets in room 12 in west hallway at 9:45 am….  

For those willing to teach the class, there is a need for teachers for the summer quarter.  Thanks!  Clair Kauffman 

Click on this ling to sign up here:  

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1d-d59YMcqdmiP_xwwkBZt4YPx95bmASVknc9M9BYHDA/edit?usp=sharing 

 

~Summer Lunch Club-- CVCCS is currently seeking volunteer delivery drivers to take meals from CVCCS to summer lunch 

sites. If interested, contact CVCCS at 717-208-3711.   Also, you can help volunteer at the Flory Park site on Mon/Tues/Thurs 

from 11am-1pm. . See Tricia or Pastor Steve if interested. 
 

~ Needs at CVCCS:    (Place your donations in the box provided in East hallway. 
Food Bank needs:     Clothing needs: 

Ketchup, mustard, mayo, and raisins.  Boys underwear – all sizes needed!  (out of stock) 

     Women’s underwear – Sizes 7 and 8. 
 

Please note more information on back side! 



 
 

~The Parent & Preschool Center is hiring for the 2022/2023 school year!  We are looking for nurturing, reliable individuals 

who love Jesus and love to work with children!  We have the following positions open: Preschool Aide Mon-Thurs 8:30a-

12:45p; Preschool Aide Tues, Wed, Thurs 8:30a-3p; Connections childcare 2/3 class Tuesdays 8:45-11:15am.  If you or 

someone you know is interested in learning more about this great job opportunity, please contact Hannah Hardy at 717-397-

5717 or preschool@mellingerchurch.org.  

 

~Do you love Women’s Ministry?  The Parent and Preschool Center is looking for an individual to serve as the Connections 

Coordinator.  The Connections Coordinator leads the Connections team as they bless women through organizing and serving 

each Tuesday morning.  Call Elise Graybill @ 717-284-3259 with your interest.   


